
High School Board Report December 19, 2022

1. FFA fruit came in on December 13th.  It was a great fundraiser for our program and everyone
looks forward to it coming in for the holidays!  This year, the music department also helped in the
sales.

2. Our finals will be December 21st and 22nd.  Students have been working hard at finishing up
classes and getting ready for the end of the semester.   It is always a challenge to balance being a
student and an athlete as there are a lot of late nights in December!

3. Our Winter Concert is tonight, so I look forward to listening to our student perform!  Please stop
down and support our students as we will have band, choir, and jazz band all performing!

4. Our Food pantry has been going well with Rotary since the beginning of the year.  We have now
moved the storage area to the high school to make it easier to keep full.  We have gotten many \
donations from the community and it is much appreciated.

5. We want to thank Al Nielsen and Linda Wright for helping fill our needs this first semester as
teachers.  We have have hired Damien Spratt for Industrial Technology and Reece Reams for
Science.  They will be beginning on January 3rd.

6. We continue to get ready for second semester.  The month of December, we have been working
with students to change classes before we return in January.  We also have been working on the
course offering book for next year.  We will begin registration for next year classes in February.

7. Mrs. Maas has been going into classes to work with seniors on Dollars for Scholars and also begin
conversations about  FASFA planning for families.  The second semester will go very quickly with
our seniors!

8. We are working with the AEA on our ESSA requirements.  We will begin the data review and the
SAMI in the next few months.   Our team will consist of teachers and we will gather input from
the students and parents as needed during the process.

9. Our choir students did area tours with Mrs. Cantu.  Students also performed for Rotary since our
last meeting.

10. Thanks to our IBN students for organizing our Freshman Retreat.  It was very successful and a
great way for students to grow together as a class and build school culture with the upperclassmen.


